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From: Sen Shields
To: waysandmeans.transportationecdevsub@state.or.us
Subject: FW: Support for Gov. O&C Budget Proposal in Business Development Department Budget
Date: Tuesday, April 09, 2013 3:29:17 PM


Hello Tiffany,
 
Greg Block of the Wild Salmon Center wanted me to forward this email in support of the Governor’s
O&C Budget Proposal in Business Development Department Budget.  Can you please upload this to
OLIS so that other committee members can see it?
 
Thank you!
 
Best Regards
 
Justin Boro
Office Assistant to Senator Chip Shields
District 22, N/NE Portland
503-986-1722
900 State Street NE, S-421
Salem, Oregon 97301
 
 
 


From: Greg Block [mailto:gblock@wildsalmoncenter.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 09, 2013 9:47 AM
To: Sen Shields
Cc: E. Thomas Tuchmann (tuchmann@usforestcapital.com); Bob Van Dyk
Subject: Support for Gov. O&C Budget Proposal in Business Development Department Budget
 
Hon. Sen. Shields:
 
I write to request your support for the $1.4 million budget request submitted by Governor Kitzhaber
to explore ways to increase timber harvest and improve conservation outcomes in one or more O&C
 watersheds pursuant to recommendations made by representatives from the counties, timber and
conservation groups in the Governor’s O&C Panel.  The proposal is under consideration in the
Business Development Department budget being heard before the Joint Ways and Means
Subcommittee on Transportation and Economic Development. 
 
Wild Salmon Center is dedicated to identifying and protecting the best remaining wild salmon
ecosystems across the Pacific Rim for the benefit of local communities and economies.  In the
Pacific Northwest, Western Oregon proudly sustains perhaps the best runs of salmon and steelhead
south of Canada.  As a participant in the Governor’s O&C Panel, we sought to find ways to
strengthen wild salmon conservation while at the same time optimizing timber production.  This
objective is complicated by the disparity in aquatic protection standards between federal and
private lands, with federal lands enjoying eight times more protection, on average, than private
forestlands in the same watershed.  Considering this issue, the Panel explored strategies which
might provide more flexibility on public land management where protection on high value private
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lands in the same watershed could be achieved, resulting in net conservation and timber gains.
 
The “All Lands” watershed project proposed by the Governor’s Office would identify sites and assess
the opportunity for “win-win” scenarios.  The financial support to validate this concept will be
critical to determining whether this approach is viable and warrants expanding to better meet our
economic and ecological objectives on state, federal and private lands. 
 
Please contact me at your convenience if you have any questions about the “All Lands” proposal or
our support for this item in the budget.  Thank you for considering this important matter.
 
Greg Block
VP Conservation Finance and External Affairs
Wild Salmon Center
721 NW Ninth Ave, Suite 300
Portland, Oregon 97209
 
Direct:  (971) 255-5555
Cell:      (503) 201-3678
 
gblock@wildsalmoncenter.org
www.wildsalmoncenter.org
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Dedicated to Exceptional Medicine 


and Compassionate Care 


 Phone: (541) 686-3828 
 Fax: (541) 681-3022 


  PO Box 1479  
  Eugene OR  97440-1479 
 
 


April 8, 2013 


 


 


Re: PeaceHealth Supports HB 5028 


 


 


I’m Philip Farrington, Director of Land Use Planning & Development for PeaceHealth Oregon 


West Network, based in Eugene.  I’m writing on behalf of PeaceHealth in support of HB 5028 


and the Regional Accelerator & Innovation Network (“RAIN”) project, which encourages the 


development of business “accelerators” that help university research-based start-ups realize their 


commercial potential.  One of the locations being considered for development of such accelerator 


space is at PeaceHealth’s Sacred Heart Medical Center-University District campus.  


Conveniently located only two blocks from the University of Oregon and on a mass transit 


corridor, our University District campus currently hosts space for a number of UO applied 


research labs.  The collaborative nature of the UO-PeaceHealth relationship enables great 


utilization of suitable lab space proximate to the University, and complements PeaceHealth’s 


own endeavors to support research and health-related education.  


 


There is an entire floor in the North Building on our University District campus that formerly 


housed operating suites for an ambulatory surgery center.  The size of the space, the building 


type, and availability of infrastructure in this former institutional space can rather easily be 


adapted to support the flexible uses that will be housed in the UO’s business accelerator.  The 


proximity to the UO, availability of parking and access to all modes of travel for researchers, and 


easy access to other university offices and administrative support functions (the upper two floors 


of the North Building are already occupied by the UO), all combine to make this an ideal 


location for development of high quality space for the kind of enterprises that HB 5028 will 


support. 


 


PeaceHealth is excited at the prospect of continuing our alliance with the University of Oregon, 


and supporting the development of applied research to benefit the regional and statewide 


economy.  The long-range plans for and investments in PeaceHealth’s University District 


campus seek to foster greater collaboration with the University of Oregon – in continued 


opportunities for translational research, leased space for lab functions, and possible development 


of complementary flex space as considered in the RAIN project.   To these ends, I again urge 


support for HB 5028, and am happy to answer any questions you may have. 








     


Date: April 8, 2013 (updated April 10, 2013) 


To: Joint Ways and Means Subcommittee on Transportation 


From: Donald A. Upson, CEO, QE Chemicals, Inc. 


Re: HB 5028, Business Oregon Budget 


As an entrepreneur in Eugene, OR working to commercialize technology coming from the Chemistry 
Department of the University of Oregon, I would like to provide my perspectives on the support needs 
for start-up business development in the southern Willamette Valley in general, and on the Regional 
Accelerator and Innovation Network (RAIN) proposal in particular.   


First, it seems very appropriate that the RAIN proposal will be considered along with proposals from the 
Oregon Research Collaboratory (ORC) and the Oregon Metals Initiative (OMI).  The goals for economic 
development are similar and in some ways mutually supportive, while the focal points of the three 
programs are different.  


Second, I want to acknowledge the outstanding elements of a thriving entrepreneurial ecosystem that 
already are in place and serving to promote entrepreneurship.  The following is a partial list: 


• Universities of Oregon and Oregon State, their technology transfer offices, and business 
schools 


• Chambers of Commerce of Eugene, Springfield, and Corvallis 
• SmartUps, SmartUps Academy, and SmartUps Day One 
• ONAMI, BEST, and OTRADI 
• Willamette Angel Conference 
• Linn-Benton and Lane Community College Biz Centers 
• I’m sure there is more that I’m not aware of that also contributes 


To energize new business creation emanating from the South Willamette Valley, and most particularly 
from the university system, I believe that the following areas need to be addressed: 


• Education of Faculty regarding how to evaluate their expertise in relation to Problems that their 
expertise could Solve, and evaluation of the Value that their solution could create.  Impressive 
research gets accomplished and published, but there is often little effort to connect the 
developed technologies with their business potential.  


o Recommendation 1:  Remind faculty no less than annually of the importance of 
submitting invention records prior to publication or presentation.  How many good 
ideas get published or presented without taking that step, and the opportunity to 
create Intellectual Property is lost? 







o Recommendation 2:  Create a learning module covering the concepts of Problem, 
Solution, Value (in light of substitutes), and Intellectual Property and make it mandatory 
that any faculty member with a grant complete the module. Ideally, the module is an in-
person workshop so that the faculty can ask questions and learn as much as possible in 
1 day or less.  Some variation of SmartUps Day One could serve this purpose. 


o Recommendation 3:  Create more advanced modules that will serve as refreshers for 
the original module (Rec. #2) as well as advance the understanding of the faculty. 


o Recommendation 4:  The best start-ups retain a close relationship with the inventor, 
and start-ups where the inventor has committed to such a close relationship would be 
ranked much higher than those that do not. 


o Recommendation 5:  Utilize the existing Technology Transfer Offices to triage the 
commercial potential of the discoveries coming from the University system.  The TTO’s 
will need private sector consultants with domain expertise to join that effort so that 
critical questions around Value relative to substitutes, Business Model and the like can 
be asked and answered.  Rank all ideas for commercialization readiness. 


o Recommendation 6:  Mobilize the Business Schools at each University to do a “deep 
dive” on the 2-4 top-ranked commercial opportunities each year. This will provide an 
initial market analysis and validation, and also serve a valuable educational end. 


o Recommendation 7:  Report to faculty the results of the triage and market analyses as 
part of their on-going education, and have a very public celebration and recognition of 
the projects and inventors that will move to the next stage of commercialization. 


o These recommendations could be done with short lead time and modest expense. 
 


• Entrepreneur Hired Guns: Professors generally do not make good Entrepreneur CEOs. There are 
exceptions, but in general, professors want to be professors focused on their area of research 
expertise, and don’t have the business background or interest to be entrepreneurs.   


o Recommendation 8: Identify and continuously build a stable of Entrepreneurs that: 
 Confirm the business potential determined by the TTO and Business Schools 
 If confirmed, lead the new company (NewCo) for a period of 1-2 years to get it 


off the ground and set NewCo up for success or, if not possible, shut it down. 
 Build the team. 
 Identify, hire and mentor a new CEO to take the company forward, while the 


“hired gun” possibly maintains a position on the Board of Directors of the 
NewCo to provide continuity and on-going mentorship. 


 The hired gun goes back into the stable and does it again with the next 
company. 
 


• Facilities and Services: Start-up companies need a modest amount of low-rent space until they 
are able to generate income, grow and find more permanent space. However, not all space is 
adequate for every start-up.  As the leader of Chemistry-based start-up, there is very little space 
in the Eugene area where adequate fume-hood facilities are available.  If my business were to 
grow, we would either need to build new space in Eugene (very expensive) or move elsewhere 







to take advantage of existing, available space. In addition, communities of entrepreneurs are 
more successful than individuals. Sharing problems and solutions, having access to common 
services would be helpful to any entrepreneur. 


o Recommendation 9:  Regions must decide if they will have/create space available that 
can accommodate various types of specialized businesses. Some specialized space that 
could be developed in an incubator, or consciously rejected, includes: 
 Chemistry fume hoods and the associated air handling 
 Biology containment facilities for higher-bio-hazard work 
 Physics – low vibration space may be needed 
 Canvass all areas that historically have generated businesses and learn their 


specialized needs, if any. 
o Recommendation 10:  Create a clearinghouse to identify un-used, available space that 


might exist in current South Willamette Valley businesses. Provide, perhaps as part of 
the program, or perhaps paid completely or partially by the start-ups, some liability and 
other insurance if that space is used by start-ups. 


o Recommendation 11:  Have an incubator/accelerator in one building and bring together 
entrepreneurs to foster interactions and sharing, and increase the chances for each 
company to ask the critical questions, get the answers from peers and advisors, and find 
a path to survive. This, of course, is what RAIN seeks to do, and it is very important. 


o Recommendation 12:   
 Identify service providers (Legal, Accounting, Experienced Entrepreneur 


consultants, etc.) that serve the incubator/accelerator residents.   
 Consult with Portland (or other) incubators to ensure all the needed/desired 


service provider types have been identified. 
o Recommendation 13:  Manage the Incubator/Accelerator by a full time person who will 


run it like a business, weeding out weak companies, providing excellent support services 
for most, and kicking companies out when they are ready to “graduate.” Set criteria for 
entry, for progress (not allow the “living dead” to stay), and for maximum size before 
graduation. 


o Recommendation 14:  Provide an on-going series of training seminars and workshops. 
o Recommendations 11 and 13 are the expensive part of setting up this system, and 


would need to be carefully managed. 
 


• Money:  Raising money is not a skill that most first-time entrepreneurs have developed. Yet, 
they need to learn.  Professors are generally good grant writers, and can help, but most are less 
tuned into the specifics of SBIR and STTR grants. 


o Recommendation 15:  Much if not most university technology is too “raw” to qualify for 
Angel or VC money. Therefore, entrepreneurs need to apply for grants (SBIR/STTR and 
similar non-dilutive grants). However, grant-writing and grant management is a skill to 
be learned, and having at least one experienced SBIR/STTR grant writer assist 
entrepreneurs would lead to a higher grant success rate. 







o Recommendation 16:  Have experienced entrepreneurs mentor the new entrepreneurs 
to learn the “ropes” of equity and debt fund-raising, and connect them with appropriate 
sources of capital. 


o Recommendation 17:  Provide entrepreneurs with training in creating effective investor 
presentations and business plans. These can fit under the training/workshops 
mentioned above. 


o These recommendations require identifying people who are very good at each of 
these tasks, but should be relatively easy and inexpensive to implement. 


 
• Synergy: If synergies can be identified, evaluate and, if appropriate, exploit. 


o Recommendation 18:  Look for opportunities to leverage South Willamette Valley 
entrepreneurial efforts with those of OHSU, PSU, OEN, OTBC, Portland 10, PIE, TIE, OAF, 
and other Oregon organizations and entrepreneurial businesses where business ideas 
are being developed, and with the ORC and OMI initiatives. 


o Recommendation 19:  Sponsor a “Start-Ups Day” conference every year that brings 
together NewCo’s from incubators in Portland, Corvallis, Eugene and elsewhere in 
Oregon. There could be keynote speakers, talks by selected companies, by Tech Transfer 
groups, and networking. There could also be a “Reverse Showcase” in which large 
companies talk about the business capabilities that they are seeking to acquire. 


o Recommendation 20:  Create a Website that describes each of the businesses being 
developed, and advertise this website periodically to all businesses in Oregon. Business 
development up to and including mergers and acquisitions may emerge. 
 


• Sustainability:  Any efforts will be wasted if the program developed isn’t designed to be 
sustainable, meaning that an on-going source of funding can be identified.  However, it must be 
recognized that “seed” funding for a period of time will be needed. 


o Recommendation 21:  Collect value for value provided. Companies can be charged 
competitive rents, plus a management fee to offset the costs of providing this enhanced 
ecosystem. They can provide their own insurance. Companies that “graduate” from the 
Accelerator (due to success) might be contractually obligated to pay a “royalty on sales” 
to the Accelerator as a way to pay-back for the benefits of being in the Accelerator, and 
to provide Sustainability. 


o This is the recommendation that was added on 4/10/13. 
 


• Recommendation 22: Create a group to prioritize these recommendations and those received 
from all other providers of testimony to create a cohesive plan for action. 


Taken together, the ecosystem for supporting new business startups will be greatly enhanced if these 
recommendations are acted upon. 








 


  
Governor’s South Valley Regional Solutions Center Advisory Committee Feb 2013 


 


  


SOUTH WILLAMETTE VALLEY REGIONAL ACCELERATOR & INNOVATION NETWORK (RAIN) 


RAIN, the Oregon University Research Information Collaboratory and the Metals Manufacturing 


Initiative will all engage Oregon’s universities in helping businesses succeed.  RAIN’s role will be 


to advance the formation, growth, and retention of tech-based startups in the South Valley in order 


to triple the current rate of new tech business formation and job creation.   


RAIN’s goals will be achieved by addressing the five key ingredients that transform innovative 


ideas into viable thriving businesses for Oregon:  market opportunities, high quality ideas, 


management teams, access to investment capital, and strong community connections.  By funding 


RAIN Oregon will enable these key ingredients by mobilizing and expanding the assets of the 


South Valley region:  nearly $400M of combined research activity at Oregon State University 


(OSU) and the University of Oregon (UO), linked regional economic development initiatives, and a 


growing ecosystem of entrepreneurial talent and tech based companies. 


RAIN will accelerate regional business formation by linking and expanding programs and facilities 


anchored in Centers at OSU in Corvallis-Albany and at UO in Eugene-Springfield.  The RAIN 


Centers are structured to engage joint efforts in translating ideas from the two universities and 


communities into regional companies.  This engagement will be achieved by developing programs 


and facilities aimed at launching and growing technology-based companies.  The linked accelerator 


programs will move hundreds of ideas through stages of evaluation, maturation, company 


formation, and cluster expansion providing a robust ecosystem for job creation. 


The RAIN Centers will be based in two facilities [22,000 sq. ft. combined] housing nascent 


companies, university-community designed acceleration programs, and one-stop shops to access 


regional assets. RAIN will evolve through three key phases during FY14–FY15: focusing existing 


efforts into cohesive accelerator programs, increasing capacity to process more tech business ideas 


toward investment/customer revenue, and completion of infrastructure at the two anchor centers. 


RAIN’s external linkages will help supply additional management talent and investment capital 


from beyond the region.  Regional infrastructure will enable business growth as companies emerge 


from the accelerator and gain access to R&D and manufacturing facilities. RAIN will facilitate the 


provision of this needed space by connecting emergent companies to incubation facilities including 


university lab space, ONAMI and BEST space, and community government space.  


A $7.5M investment in RAIN including $5M for facilities acquisition & improvement, $2M for 


staffing including student interns and $0.5M for program development, will build upon OSU and 


UO’s 10-year track record of creating more than 45 spinouts and 600 jobs. RAIN’s broader 


engagement in the region will triple these results in the next 10 years along with hundreds of 


students who will annually engage in specific accelerator projects and become Oregon’s future 


innovators and entrepreneurs.  RAIN’s efforts will be leveraged further through existing state 


programs such as the University Venture Development Fund and other programs that could provide 


tax incentives for investment in early stage companies.  


RAIN will create a synergistic ecosystem of university, government and private partners working 


together in well-defined, highly visible ways to create the innovation-based companies needed for 


job growth in South Valley Region, and beyond.  








South Willamette Valley Regional Accelerator & Innovation Network (RAIN) 
Summary 


  
RAIN’s role will be to advance the formation, growth, and retention of tech-based startups in the 


South Valley in order to triple the current rate of new tech business formation and job creation.  
  
Governance and Oversight 
RAIN will accelerate regional business formation by linking and expanding programs and 


facilities anchored in Centers at OSU in Corvallis-Albany and at UO in Eugene-Springfield.  The 


RAIN Centers will translate ideas from the two universities and communities into regional 


companies.  The joint activities enabled by state, private, community, and university investments 


will be under the oversight of the RAIN Advisory Board, a body composed of local business 


entrepreneurs, an Oregon Business Development Division representative, OSU, UO, and local 


government representatives with a majority of members drawn from the South Willamette Valley 


community.  UO and OSU will provide state oversight as instrumentalities of the State of Oregon.  


Governor Kitzhaber has designated RAIN as an Oregon Solutions Project and Mayor Manning of 


Corvallis and Mayor Piercy of Eugene will serve as co-conveners.  The permanent governing 


structure and business plan will be developed through the Oregon Solutions project. 
  
Goals and Metrics 
OSU and UO have a combined 10-year track record of creating more than 45 spinouts and 600 


jobs. RAIN’s broader engagement in the region will triple these results in the next 10 years.  Each 


year the efforts will also include hundreds of students who will be involved in specific accelerator 


projects, providing them with direct experience as Oregon’s future innovators and 


entrepreneurs.  Intermediate metrics supporting these long term outcomes include: the number of 


spinouts created, number of jobs created, number of students directly involved, and private 


match.  The metrics will be incorporated into annual operating plans reviewed and approved by 


the RAIN Board.  
  
Private Match 
Annual targets for private match will be included in the RAIN Operating Plan approved by the 


RAIN Board.  The results of private fund raising in support of RAIN’s efforts will be reported by 


the two universities to OBBD and to the RAIN Board. 
  
Rational for RAIN’s Structure 
The South Valley Regional Solution Center Advisory Committee developed RAIN as an 


economic development initiative focused on the South Valley.  As a community driven grassroots 


effort, this regional focus is driving the need for funding and governance separate from the 


statewide efforts of the Oregon Innovation Council.  RAIN’s regional focus will benefit from its 


collaborative linkages to the ORInC Signature Research Centers. 
 


 
 








HB 5028—Oregon Business Development Department Budget  


TESTIMONY BEFORE THE JOINT WAYS AND MEANS SUBCOMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ON THE OREGON REGIONAL ACCELERATOR AND INNOVATION NETWORK 


Kimberly Andrews Espy, Vice President for Research and Innovation & Dean of the Graduate School, 
University of Oregon  


Richard W. (Rick) Spinrad, Vice President for Research, Oregon State University 


 
April 10, 2013 


 
Co-Chair Johnson, Co-Chair Jenson, and Committee Members,  


Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the committee today. The University of Oregon and Oregon 
State University are both tier one research universities.  In the last year, the UO and OSU collectively 
brought in nearly $400 million in research dollars that result in discovery, innovation and economic 
activity for Oregonians.  Our universities may compete on the playing field, but when it comes to 
research activity, we are collaborators, pooling resources and ideas to achieve results.  Faculty at 
Oregon’s research universities excel in converting research activity into real world outcomes – solutions, 
products, new businesses, and jobs.   


Whether we fully recognize it or not, we have all of the right ingredients and much of the impact of 
other larger, more well-known regions like Silicon Valley or the Research Triangle.  We come before you 
today to further identify ways the state can invest in and partner with a diverse class of businesses, 
public research universities, and local governments to support the kind of business infrastructure that 
will allow for greater commercialization of research discoveries – the basis of the knowledge based 
economy. The innovation package before you here today includes three important projects to move 
Oregon’s innovation economy forward: the Regional Accelerator and Innovation Network (RAIN), the 
Oregon University Research Information Collaboratory, and the Metals Manufacturing initiative.  


We will focus today on the RAIN proposal that has the potential to propel Oregon’s innovation 
enterprise and knowledge economy to the next level. We have included a summary of proposed 
activities and performance measures for the RAIN effort. 


RAIN is the product of a collaborative Regional Solutions process initiated by the Governor that brought 
industry, government, and education leaders together to address an important gap in the innovation 
economy in Oregon. For new technologies to spur job growth and launch new industries—the kind of 
industries and jobs that will keep Oregon globally competitive—they must first surmount several key 


hurdles.  First, concepts must make it out of the lab and be proven commercially viable. Through Gap 
Funds, such as those established by the Signature Research Centers, and the University Venture 
Development Fund, universities and the state have been able to support the very earliest stages of 
entrepreneurial activities. We thank you for this investment.  


The next hurdle is taking that innovation to market and scaling up new ventures. That requires 
access to capital, infrastructure, and business resources. RAIN addresses this need, while 
capitalizing on the synergies between Oregon’s major researches universities and leveraging state 
investments.  
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RAIN provides start-up ventures with the human resources and infrastructure they need to succeed 
in both Eugene/Springfield, Corvallis/Albany and the entire South Willamette Valley region. 
Technology-based start ups require access to lab space, technical and business expertise, and 
specialized equipment. In addition to providing staffing resources, RAIN proposes repurposing 
facilities proximate to existing research facilities to create the space that startups need to succeed, 
prove their venture as a model, and position their business to grow in the South Willamette Valley – 
in Eugene/Springfield, we would redeploy PeaceHealth facilities located near UO as the Lane County 
anchor for the regional accelerator. These mixed-use facilities will combine business and 
programmatic space, with linkages through shared IT and community-based resources creating one 
seamless ecosystem for innovation. In Corvallis several specific locations are being evaluated for 
this facility, including two buildings adjacent to the OSU campus providing 7,000- 9,000 square feet 
of space. The proposed capital funds would be sufficient for acquisition and renovation of these 
properties for Accelerator functions as well as working areas. In addition, the possibility of co-
location with the Microproducts Breakthrough Institute (MBI) facility on the HP campus is under 
discussion. As funding permits, lab space for startup companies will be included as a part of the 
build out.   


The facilities will be located near the two major research universities in Eugene and Corvallis, 
already aligned with ONAMI and BEST Signature Research Centers. Start-ups in both 
Eugene/Springfield and Corvallis/Albany will have access to research service centers, such as 







CAMCOR (Center for Materials Characterization in Oregon), the MBI and the unique state-of-the-art 
research facilities on the UO and OSU campuses. These physical resources provide equipment and 
facilities that are otherwise seldom easily available to emerging small innovation-based companies. 
Community anchored accelerators reduce the burden on these small, promising businesses and 
enables their success during the critical launch period. 


Along with this infrastructure, RAIN will provide tech start-ups with business know-how to seed 
competitive industries in Oregon. These facilities and the associated Accelerator resources will bring 
Entrepreneurs in Residence, Mentors in Residence, investment capital, UO & OSU students, post-
doctoral researchers, faculty, and seasoned entrepreneurs together in support of technology based 
startups—supporting the core of Oregon’s innovation economy. UO and OSU business schools will 
provide assistance developing business plans, vetting technologies, and providing expertise and 


connections. UO Law school's Innovation Law Clinic will support RAIN and select accelerator startups. 
Chamber of Commerce programs for entrepreneurship and small business development will be 
delivered through the accelerator. 


There are companies waiting for this resource – new start-ups by university students, like Suprasensor in 
Eugene, who has developed new techniques for precision agriculture that senses nitrate levels in soil to 


minimize fertilizer inputs and maximizes yield and profit, or Inpria in Corvallis, which designs and 
manufactures solution precursors for the deposition of high-performance thin films, addressing 
needs in device fabrication and patterning across multiple industries.  Companies started by 
community veterans, like mAbDx, a medical diagnostic company and NuScale, which is defining the 
future for an energy independent nation, need access to high technology tools and expertise on the 
university campuses. 


We are asking for an initial investment of $7.5M including $5 M for facility acquisition and improvement, 
and $ 2.5 M for programmatic delivery, staffing, student interns and consulting services. What the does 
the state get from this investment? Business growth and renewed life in Oregon’s innovation economy.  
The general model has proven successful in other states in the country. The South Willamette Valley has 
the resources to capitalize on this investment and a proven track record of producing innovations. We 
have experienced entrepreneurs who complement the rich potential of university research. These 
entrepreneurs, some of whom you’ll hear from later, have the business savvy and track record needed 
attract investment and move companies forward.  


More to the point, both the University of Oregon and Oregon State University have a proven track 
record of effective company formation and job creation upon which to build an even more effective 
enterprise. UO and OSU research portfolio companies provide over 600 jobs in Oregon and bring in 
nearly $70 million in revenue.  Examples of these companies include MitoSciences, Electrical Geodesics 
(with more than 80 employees), and Perpetua Power Source Technologies. 


RAIN represents the next step in the for innovation economy in Oregon, and we ask for your help in 
getting Oregon’s tech start ups over the next hurdle.  








From: Jane O"Keeffe
To: Sen Johnson; Rep Jenson; Sen Shields; Rep McKeown; Rep Read; Sen Hansell
Cc: WaysandMeans.TransportationEcDevSub@state.or.us
Subject: Regional and Community Infrastructure Proposal
Date: Monday, April 08, 2013 12:57:29 PM


Please see below a letter of support for the Goveror’s Proposal for Regional and Community
Infrastructure.  I am truly sorry that I am not tech savvy enough to get actual signatures on
this letter but please be assured that I have permission to include each signatory's name.
 
Thank You for your consideration and please feel free to contact me if you have any
questions.
 
Jane O'Keeffe
PO Box 115
Adel OR   97620
541.947.2590 (Home)
503.530.6202 (Cell)
 
April 8, 2013


 


Sen. Betsy Johnson, Co-Chair
Rep. Bob Jenson, Co-Chair
Sen. Bill Hansell
Sen. Chip Shields
Rep. Caddy McKeown
Rep. Tobias Read


Dear Senator Johnson, Senator Jenson and members of the committee:             


                We are conveners of regional solutions committee’s from all areas of the State of
Oregon.  For the past year and a half, our committees have been meeting to discuss
regionally significant economic opportunities and the barriers that exist to further economic
growth.  The committees are comprised of local leaders from the private sector,
representatives from universities, hospitals, foundations and state agency delegates.  In
some areas, especially in Eastern Oregon, we include members from the Bureau of Land
Management and the Forest Service.


                The committees work collaboratively, sharing ideas, frustrations, and to the extent
possible, problem solving.  We believe that with the groundwork established, it is time to
take the work of the Regional Solutions Committees to the next level.


                We believe that the Governor’s Proposal for Regional and Community
Infrastructure 2013-15 is worthy of your support.  Regional Solutions Committees are
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positioned at the right place, to identify effective infrastructure investments in communities
across the state. 


                Thank you for your consideration and please feel free to contact any one of us
with questions you may have.


 


Sincerely,


Jane O’Keeffe         Mike McArthur     Keith Tymchuk


South Central         North Central        South Coast/Umpqua


 


Mary Stern              Mike Hollern         William Thorndike Jr.


Mid-Willamette      Central                   Southern


 


Cc: Steve Bender


      Tiffany Koss


 





